

Date: November 8th, 2024

An AlephYa School

التاريخ: 8 نوفمبر 2024

Circular No:27/ AY 2024-25 Subject: Anti-bullying campaign

Dear Parents and Guardians,

I am writing to inform you of the success achieved through the anti-bullying campaign initiated and conducted by our counseling staff, led by Senior Counselor Ms. Leila Abdrahman, in collaboration with the student council.

This initiative aims to cultivate a vibrant culture of friendship among students, encourage positive relationships, and support our behavior system within the school community.

In addition, it seeks to raise awareness about the critical issues of bullying, social media, cyberbullying, equipping students knowledge and tools they need to recognize, address, and prevent these harmful behaviors. The initiative aspires to create a safer and more inclusive environment for everyone by promoting empathy and understanding.

## The initiative included the following:

Throughout the week, the Abu Dhabi Juvenile representatives engaged Department in Grades 6-11. They conducted a series of informative sessions tailored to each grade level, aiming to provide valuable insights and foster discussions around essential issues about bullying and social media.

In an inspiring initiative, Ms. Haya Ghaith, our elementary dedicated section counselor, guided Grade 4 students in collaborative groups to produce vibrant posters that vividly conveyed their strong stance against bullying. The classrooms and the parade around the school buzzed with creativity as the students and the "Police Volunteers" expressed their thoughts and feelings on this important topic: "NO BULLYING."

السّادة أولياء الأمور الكرام،

يسعدني إبلاغكم بالنجاح الذى حققته حملة مكافحة التنمر التي نظمتها الأخصائيات الاجتماعيات في مدرستنا، بقيادة السيدة ليلى عبد الرحمن وبالتعاون مع مجلس الطلبة.

هدفت هذه المبادرة إلى تعزيز ثقافة الصداقة بين الطلاب، وتشجيع العلاقات الإيجابية، ودعم نظام السلوك في مجتمعنا المدرسي.

نسعى إلى رفع الوعي حول القضايا الهامة المتعلقة بالتنمر، وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي، والتنمر الإلكتروني، حيث تزود الطلاب بالمعرفة والأدوات اللازمة للتعرف على هذه السلوكيات الضارة، ومعالجتها، والوقاية منها. تطمح المبادرة إلى خلق بيئة أكثر أمانًا وشمولية للجميع من خلال تعزيز التعاطف والفهم المتبادل.

## شملت المبادرة الأنشطة التالية:

خلال الأسبوع الماشي ، تفاعل ممثلو عن قسم رعاية الأحداث، شرطة أبوظي مع طلاب الصفوف من السادس إلى الحادي عشر. حيث قاموا بعقد سلسلة من الجلسات التوعوبة المخصصة لكل صف دراسي، بهدف تقديم رؤى قيمة وتعزيز المناقشات حول القضايا الأساسية المتعلقة بالتنمر ووسائل التواصل الاجتماعي.

في مبادرة ملهمة، قامت السيدة هيا غيث بتوجيه طلاب الصف الرابع للعمل ضمن مجموعات تعاونية لإنتاج ملصقات ملونة تعكس موقفهم الحازم ضد التنمر. كما تم تنظيم مسيرة إبداعية حول المدرسة، شارك فها الطلاب و"متطوعو الشرطة" للتعبير عن أرائهم ومشاعرهم تجاه هذا الموضوع المهم تحت شعار "لا للتنمر".







Counselors Ms. Leila and Ms. Haya also made meaningful connections by offering drop-in sessions across all Grades 1-5 classes. These informal gatherings provided students a welcoming space to share their thoughts and experiences and find ways to be friends, not bullies.

In the Kindergarten, Ms. Aysha Al Hammadi, one of our caring counselors, alongside Ms. Najah El Khodr, the head of the Kindergarten, captivated the little ones with heartwarming stories about kindness. The tales emphasized the importance of using kind words and demonstrating gentle hands and feet while playing with friends.

During library time, our enthusiastic librarians, Ms. Karen and Ms. Maysa, captivated students with stories that encouraged positive thoughts and actions toward their peers. Through engaging narratives, they nurtured a sense of empathy and understanding among the children.

The Student Council, under the organization and supervision of Ms. Sara O Kelly, conducted informative presentations on identifying bullying behaviors and effective ways to handle such situations. These sessions were held as drop-in sessions specifically for Grade 6 students.

The week ended with a colorful display of unity as the counselors organized a day for K-12 students to wear odd socks. This engaging activity was designed to be a vibrant reflection of individuality, showcasing the beauty of each person's uniqueness.

It also served as a powerful reminder of the vital principles of mutual respect and acceptance we uphold within our school community. Through this experience and more to come, we reinforced our commitment to preventing bullying and fostering an environment where everyone feels valued and safe.

Yours sincerely, Dr. Antoinette Brown **Principal Director** 

كما عملت السيدة ليلى والسيدة هيا على تعزبز الروابط بين الطلاب من خلال تنظيم جلسات توعوية في جميع صفوف المرحلتين الابتدائية من الصف الأول حتى الخامس. وقد وفرت هذه اللقاءات غير الرسمية بيئة ترحيبية للطلاب، مما أتاح لهم فرصة التعبير عن أفكارهم وتجاربهم بحربة، واستكشاف طرق ليصبحوا أصدقاءً داعمين بعيدًا عن سلوكيات التنمر.

في قسم الروضة، استطاعت السيدة عائشة الحمادي، الأخصائية الاجتماعية في مدرستنا، بالتعاون مع السيدة نجاح الخضر، رئيسة قسم الروضة، أن تجذب اهتمام الأطفال من خلال سرد قصص ملهمة حول اللطف. ركزت هذه القصص على أهمية استخدام الكلمات الطيبة واظهار اللطف في التعامل بالأيدى والأقدام أثناء اللعب مع الأصدقاء.

وخلال وقت المطالعة في مكتبة المدرسة، أبدعت أمينات المكتبة المتحمسات، السيدة كاربن والسيدة ميساء، في جذب انتباه الطلاب عبر قصص تشجع على التفكير الإيجابي والتصرفات الطيبة تجاه زملائهم. ومن خلال هذه السرديات الشيقة، تم تعزبز روح التعاطف والتفاهم بين الأطفال.

أقام مجلس الطلبة، بتنظيم واشراف من السيدة سارة أوكيلي، عروضًا توعوبة حول كيفية التعرف على سلوكيات التنمر وطرق التعامل الفعّالة مع مثل هذه المواقف. عُقدت هذه الجلسات على شكل جلسات توعوية خاصة لطلاب الصف السادس.

واختُتم الأسبوع بعرض مفعم بالألوان للوحدة، حيث نظم الأخصائيون يومًا خاصًا لطلاب الروضة حتى الصف الثاني عشر لارتداء جوارب غير متطابقة. وقد صُممت هذه الفعالية الجذابة لإبراز تميز كل فرد واظهار جمال التفرد لدى كل شخص.

حبث مثلت هذه الفعالية تذكيرًا قوبًا بالمبادئ الأساسية التي نسعي لترسيخها في مدرستنا، من احترام وقبول متبادل. من خلال هذه التجربة وما سيتبعها، نؤكد التزامنا بمنع التنمر وتعزبز بيئة يشعر فها الجميع بالتقدير والأمان.

> وتفضلوا بقبول فائق الاحترام، الدكتورة أنطوانيت براون مديرة المدرسة



